United States Submarine Veterans, Inc

Seattle Base

Minutes of the June 15th Meeting

Held at Lake Washington VFW Hall

4330 148th Avenue Redmond, Wa 98052-5152

The VFW kitchen staff served spaghetti dinner at 1830.

Base Commander Karl Dutch Krompholtz called the meeting to order at 1903.there were27 members, one guest and one spouse.

Ted Taylor led us in the pledge of allegiance.

Don Smith led us in the Invocation.

Dutch and Michael Hein led us in the tolling of the boats.

Ted Taylor gave us a short history lesson on the pledge of allegiance. He shared that before 1940 we were to hold our arm out to the flag. This was cancelled because it resembled the Nazi salute and from then on we were to put our hands over our heart.

Introductions were held and we explained our rates and history.  Several comments were made that this was really a great sharing activity and it went on for 50 minutes!

Secretary Steve Shelton read the minutes and they were accepted as read.

It was requested by Dutch that we put the minutes on email to be reviewed before the meeting to save time.  Don Smith reminded us that the minutes are on the website.  Shelton said he would get them published before the meeting.

Treasurer Jim Harper read the report and it was accepted as read. 

Storekeeper Bill Geise reported that we earned $272.39. The patch that Pat put on the Internet brought in several orders and they are still coming in.

Break

Our guest speaker was John Jolly, one of our own.  John is a well-known side- scan sonar specialist.  As a country boy from Georgia he went to Georgia Tech. and passed up an appointment to Annapolis (his classmate Jimmy Carter didn’t), finished his schooling and got a commission in the Navy, spent time and qualified on the Chopper.  He got his start in sonar as the diving officer on the Chopper and believes that most of the great strides in sonar were made in those early days. 

In the 70’s John was a manufacturer’s rep for sonar gear.  He soon started his own business and has made a good living since than. He was instrumental in the recalibration of the salinity index, worked all around the world doing sonar scans and told us some great stories about his adventures. He has been on the history channel in the search of a female military pilot who was missing on a mission in 1940.  He was also asked to search for Emila Erhart but refused the job because he didn’t think he could ever find her.

Old Business

Don Massoero reported that he is to meet with the City of Kirkland and will finalize the tentative date of September 10th by the next meeting. We are still penciled in for Tahoma at this time.  He needs volunteers for work parties and set up.

Binnacle list Tom Gilbert from Florida needs a heart transplant and we submitted $100 to his fund. Funds can be sent to Fred Bergman, USSVI Nat office, Attn: Tom Gilbert, PO Box 3870, Silverdale Wa 98353

Don Smith said National membership was at 10,937.  We have about 600 signed up for the cruise for 2007. Western region website has been changed we are now in western district four. Cmdr. Kevin Mooney, skipper of the San Francisco, was heard by many and he said that the crew owes their lives to the construction industry that did such a fine job in the building of the ship. Don relayed some of what was said about the hitting of the undersea mount. 

Dutch added that he has requested that the commander speak to our group.

Robbie Robertson reported that the Memorial Day program at Mt Tahoma went very well with 14 people from our group showing up.

Don Smith said that he needs a volunteer to oversee the base library collection of books.

Dave Goodson has talked to Ric Hedman and there have been two break-ins, the system is set up to remove sanitation but trucks can’t get down to the ship.  Dave has the klaxon sound systems available for $40.00

Sedro Wooly parade is scheduled for the 4th and we are to meet at the Ford dealer at 1000. Lunch will be at the Crab Tree restaurant.

New Business

Jan (Bear) Stiffey reported that shirts for the Rainier game will be $15.00 and he needs sizes. The game is July 29th.

Ted Taylor reported that the WW2 Vets picnic will be July 14, 15, 16.

Closing Benediction by Don Smith

Meeting ended. Minutes submitted by Secretary Steve Shelton
